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           Sussex Police Offshore Sailing Club
Committee Meeting held at Haywards Heath Police Station

1730 on Wednesday 9th February, 2011

Minutes

Those present;


Freya Carter 

(Vice-Chair)

Dusty Miller

(Webmaster)

Terry Clothier

(Commodore)

Tara McDonnell

(Assistant Treasurer)


Dave Frey

(Assistant Secretary elect)

Alan Haffenden

(North Downs Rep)

1. Apologies.

Steve Rigby, Alwyn Evans, Lindsey Valder-Davis, Julia Beckett.

The meeting was opened at 1730 prompt by Freya Carter standing in for Steve Rigby (Chairman) who was unwell.  The committee voiced their condolences and due sympathy for the ailing chairman.

2. Minutes.  The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated.  They were taken as read and approved by all present.


3. Club Rules Amendment.  The change of rules were mentioned by Freya Carter and explained by Terry Clothier.  The only rule subject to change was rule 4, the membership rule.  The new rules had been circulated to all members prior to the meeting and Terry read briefly the parts which had been changed.  Alan Haffenden asked if the SPSA had any view on the amendment.  Terry informed Alan that the amended rules and an explanation had been approved by the SPOSC Committee and submitted to the SPSA Committee who had also approved it.  It was agreed to put the rule change before the members at the AGM for ratification.
Terry Clothier mentioned that if the rules were ratified it would permit officers from other forces to join SPOSC with the committees consent.  Alison Birdsall, a Metropolitan Police Officer, currently residing on Sussex had expressed an interest in doing so.  She and her husband Phil, who is ex military, had recently purchased a Westerly Centaur which is berthed at Newhaven.  She has been invited to attend the AGM to meet with the committee as well as members and had indicated an intention to do so. 

4. Election of Officers.  Freya opened the debate by saying that some of the committee may not be available to stand for re-election next year.  It would be hoped that some club members could be encouraged to shadow the current Officers so that a smooth transition could be ensured.  Tara McDonnell agreed to take over as Race Treasurer from Terry Clothier and Dave Frey agreed to take over that role from Freya.  Dave also agreed to stand for election as Assistant and Membership Secretary, Donna Powell having stood down from that role to spend time travelling.  Thanks were recorded for the previous work done by Donna and all present wished her well on her chosen path.  The remainder of Officers were willing to stand again this year. 

5. Trophies. 
Commodores Shield – for special sailing feats or extraordinary voyages.  There were no nominations this year and the trophy would not be awarded.  It is currently held by Steve Rigby.

Portobello Cup – for the best achievement of qualifications (RYA) was awarded to Alan Costello for attaining his Yachtmaster qualification.  The cup is to be displayed in the Trophy cabinet at Police Headquarters and Alan to be given a memorial trophy in its stead.  Julia took the trophy to display at HQ.
Roger Dice Trophy – for service to the club was awarded to Dusty Miller for his sterling work as webmaster.  The site has been updated and is very good, there is no cost to the site other than Dusty’s time.

Scuttlebutt Trophy – for the best article published in Scuttlebutt was not awarded as there have been too few articles published in the preceding twelve months.

6. Finance.  Freya reported that there were no finance issues and the relevant reports would be read at the AGM following this meeting.


7. Events.  To be discussed at the AGM, but would be;



Frostbite Charter – Skipper Owen Poplett  
27th March to 1st April, 2011 


PSUK – Skipper Steve Rigby


8th to 13th May, 2011



S Yorkshire sailing week


5th to 9th June, 2011  



Owners Rally – Skipper Lenny Wheeler

20th to 24th June, 2011 



Passage – Skipper Frank Hooper

25th September to 2nd October, 2011 



Met Event – Skipper Steve Rigby

5th to 7th October, 2011

Dave and Tara said they may be interested in the South Yorkshire Sailing Section week.

NB
The Saga venture mentioned at the previous meeting was discussed after this meeting and it was felt that it could be combined with the passage trip, using two boats if there was sufficient interest.
8. AOB.
Alan Haffenden asked if Area Reps should be re-aligned with the new force areas.  He stated that he would be quite happy to continue as Representative for West Sussex, combining the present West and North Downs.  Terry Clothier said that Gill Hooton did not currently take any active part in the club and believed that she would be quite happy to stand down.  She had not attended any meetings for some considerable time.   
